## **August 2018 Council Minutes**

St John's church council met on August 8, 2017 at 7:00p.m. Members present were Deb, Dennis, Wayne, Carol, Colleen, Adam, Sharyn and Kyle. Also present were Pastor John, Amanda and Lindsay. Members absent were Joel and Al.

The meeting was called to order by Dennis at 7:00 p. m. There were no guests or correspondence. Deb will send a thank you to Lynn Boynton for his contribution to the parking lot.

The agenda was approved by a motion by Adam and a second by Deb.

God sightings were shared and Dennis led us in devotions.

Pastor John led a discussion on the importance of the work of the transition team and the goals of that team. Sharing information with the congregation is a goal of the team. They have been conducting interviews with staff members and leaders within the church.

The minutes were approved with a motion from Adam and a second by Carol. Other reports were discussed.

The financial report was given by Adam. He plans to pay \$10,000.00 down on the credit line at the bank. Overall we are in pretty good shape this summer. Report approved by a motion from Adam and a second by Colleen. He also reported that the audit team is working on the audit.

The tabulators gave notice to Dennis that they would like to be done by the end of September but will be glad to train a new team. Adam will work with Katie to get new people and set up some type of rotation schedule for them.

We will be posting job openings for a new bell choir director.

The sabbatical policy and the bus use policy were discussed and deferred.

No transfers.

Lindsay discussed her plans to do a ministry fair with the youth which they are really interested in. Amanda told us of the first day of Sunday school being on the 17th of September and the first day of Oasis after school to be on the 20th.

Our next meeting will be on September 12th with Sharyn doing the devotions.

Motion to adjourn by Adam and second by Deb

We closed with the Lord's Prayer in unison.